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To build a harmonious inclusive society for persons with and without disabilities, persons with disabilities (PWD) must have faced the problem of lacking appropriate transportation.
Only 15 years ago, PWD were not welcome by the MTR in Hong Kong.  Wheelchair users were totally rejected by the public buses.  My friend, who is a wheelchair user because of polio, has recollected his resentful experience of being rejected by the MTR staff to assist him to board the train.  He had to climb down to the floor and climbed through the turnstile and then sat on the wheelchair again.  His friend had shut the wheelchair and carried it through the turnstile and then opened it again in the train car.  Finally he successfully took the MTR.  He still has the feeling of resentment when he talks about this “heroic” story.   
The fate-changing opportunity finally came!
In 1992 the then new governor Mr. Chris Patten held a Question and Answer Session at the Shatin City Hall.  I organised more than ten PWD to attend the meeting in order to get an opportunity to raise questions.  This particular friend was picked by Mr. Patten as the first person to ask question.  He took the opportunity to recount the difficulties of PWD in using public transportation.  After listening to his story, Mr. Pattern showed his sympathy and promised to convene a summit on the transportation issues of PWD.  The senior management from the two railway corporations and the three public bus companies and representatives of PWD attended the meeting to discuss solutions.
Frankly speaking, the MTR and bus companies were not willing to make improvement in the early stage.  They had given many excuses (such as, Hong Kong people are impetuous, the tempo of living is fast, etc.) to decline our request.  After having been lobbied by various disability groups and the Equal Opportunities Commission for many times, the MTR and the bus companies acceded to our request and gradually launched various improvement measures.  Now wheelchair users can travel by MTR by entering the lobby by lift from the street level.  They are also able to travel by bus by boarding a bus with low platform.  Certainly Rome is not built in one day.  In another ten years’ time, when passenger lifts are built in all MTR stations and all buses in Hong Kong are equipped with low platforms, the PWD would have experienced the true barrier-free transportation.  They will be able to participate in the society by working or having enjoyment outside.
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